
Minutes 
 
of Cambridge Bridge Club Committee meeting held at the Clubrooms on Thursday, 10th June 2021 at 
16h30. 
 
Present: 
Allison (Chair), Tony, Sue, Louise, Anne, Kay, Ailsa, Mary, Kevin. 
 
Apologies: Liz, Gretchen, Michael. 
 
1. Welcome 
Allison welcomed all to the meeting. 

2. Minutes 
of the meeting held on 12th May 2021 were approved. Allison thanked Anne for chairing this 
meeting.                                                                                                                              Kay/Mary 

3. Treasurer’s Report 
Kevin presented a Profit and Loss to end May 2021. Income $34,977.34 Expenses $23,794.42 leaving 
a surplus of $11,182.92 which includes a legacy of $2,000.                                      Kevin/Anne                                                                                       

4. Correspondence  
Inward: Vosper Law – Legacy (Ailsa to phone Liz re photo and article on our website – Margaret 
Christiansen) 
Outward: - 
 
5. Maintenance  
Allison - The dealing machine has been faulty. It was sent away to Whanganui for repair and 
returned with concern that it had not been properly looked after. ONE person to take responsibility 
for it works better than several persons. Vicki and Karen and Michael have assisted with the vetting 
of the dealing document but the person to take this overall responsibility is yet to be appointed. Bar 
codes have been ordered for the boards to eliminate the duplication of boards and the club now has 
instructions for the cleaning and regular care needed for the machine. 

Tony – has replaced the fire alarm in the office. He will replace the one in the toilet.  
He replaced the stopper on the women’s toilet door. 
Tony reported that the best bridge tables are the green ones but these currently cannot be sourced. 
 
A general question was raised regarding the refilling of the paper towels in the men’s toilet.  This is 
everyone’s responsibility and there are more paper towels in the cupboard. 
 
Inge inquired whether the heat pumps can be set over the winter to come on at 7 am for the 
Monday morning players. Tony to investigate this possibility. 
 

6. General Business 
a) Health and Safety  
The Health and Safety Notice is ready to be laminated and put up near/under the Covid notice. 
Incidence forms will be in a folder on the front table. Thought was given to a holder on the wall for 
these forms. 

 



 

b) Mid-winter dinner.  
48 people to attend at 6.30 for 7 pm dinner. Helpers (Ailsa, Anne, Allison, Tony, Liz and Gretchen) to 
set up the room for the dinner after Thursday bridge. Bring white tablecloths. Drinks will be at the 
entry door. Ivy for greenery. Hurricane lamps for the tables (Mary). 

c) Sixes 
Clare is back to head this up. There is a Sixes detailed planning document to follow so all is well. 
Currently teams are being co-ordinated. There are currently 21 teams. Open players are a little 
“short” although there are several Open players in Auckland. The usual after the event dinner for the 
Sixes committee will be at the Stables. 

d) B2F Teams  
Starts Monday, 30th June. Kay to organize the entry sheet. Theme – “Winter Wonderland” 

7. Other 
Anne to set up questions for spot prizes for next Thursday’s play. 

There are 12 learners who have just completed their lessons. Allison thanked Kim and Sue for their 
commitment and hard work in this regard. 

Meeting closed at 5.19 pm. 

 

 

Next meeting: 8th July at 4.30 pm 
 


